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9 August 2023 
 
 
Lee Trezise  
fyi-request-23471-a822286e@requests.fyi.org.nz 

REF: OIA-13093 
 
Dear Lee 
 
Request made under the Official Information Act 1982 
 
Thank you for your email of 11 July 2023 requesting the following information under the Official 
Information Act 1982 (the Act): 
 

I am requesting a record of all SPAD events occuring across the New Zealand rail network 
between January 1 2021 and today. 
 
Please include information on the date and time, as well as the type of service, location of event, 
and registration numbers of the locomotive or lead metro car as appropriate 

 
The following document fall within the scope of your request and is enclosed: 
 
• Attachment for OIA-13093. 
 
Please note that this information is provided to Waka Kotahi NZ Transport Agency by KiwiRail and the 
gaps in location information in the attachment are there because we were not provided that 
information for those instances. 
 
If you would like to discuss this reply with Waka Kotahi, please contact the Ministerial Services team, 
by email to official.correspondence@nzta.govt.nz. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
Gini Welch 
National Manager Rail Safety Regulation 


